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PUBLIC HEARING

Application 16-1 Jerry Stahl would like to do a 3-lot subdivision on Bill Stahl Road in Margaretville. Tax map # 241-1-10.

AGENDA

 




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the April 2016 meeting.

2. Action on amendment to application SP-184 Llobet Realty tabled from April.

3. Application BLA-275 Richard L’Esperence would like to reconfigure lots off Walker Road in Denver.  Tax map # 243-1-62 & 243-1-63.

4. Application BLA-276 Jerry Stahl would like to convey 37.11 acres to Steven Hagan on Bill Stahl Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 241-1-10 & 241-1-6. 

5. Application BLA-277 Jerry Stahl would like to convey 1.08 acres to Larry George on Bill Stahl Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 241-1-10 & 241-1-27.1.

6. Action on application 16-1 Stahl.

7. Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, May 12, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz, Joyce Gray
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Victor Fairbairn, Herb Finch, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 p.m.

Application 16-1 Jerry Stahl.  Victor Fairbairn said there has been a change in the map, the Hagan property owner that was going to do a boundary line adjustment with a portion of the Stahl property found out that there are multiple owners on the property and not all of them agreed to purchase the property.  Therefore, Mr. Stahl will have to make that lot a separate lot which changes the application from a 3 lot subdivision to a 4 lot subdivision.  Due to the new information the public hearing will need to be closed and new public hearing will have to be held.
Chairman Finch closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm.

Len Utter made a motion to approve the April minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Amendment to application SP-184 Llobet Realty.  No new information was received from the applicant for this amendment.  John Nolan made a motion to table this application.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Application BLA-275 Richard L’Esperence would like to reconfigure 2 lots off Walker Road in Denver.  Due to the change in the lots, the ingress and egress access will be moved for Mr. Cashin which he has agreed to.  Lot 1 is proposed to be 15.08 acres and lot 2 is proposed to be 7.24 acres, both lots meeting current regulations.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented. Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Application BLA-276 Jerry Stahl and Steven Hagan.  This application is withdrawn.
Application BLA-277 Jerry Stahl would like to convey 1.08 acres to Larry George on Bill Stahl Road in Margaretville.  Joyce Gray made a motion to table this application and the board will take action next month along with the subdivision application for Mr. Stahl.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Action on application 16-1 Jerry Stahl.  Due to the change in the number of lots and layout of one of the proposed lots the board will have to hold another public hearing.    John Nolan made a motion to schedule the public hearing on June 9, 2016 for the 4 lot subdivision.  Len Utter seconded motion. Motion carried.
John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

